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TO:  SUNY Cortland Faculty  

   

FROM: Dr. Chris Widdall 

  Chair, Educational Policy Committee  

 

DATE:  April 19, 2019 

 

RE:  EPC’s Recommendation Change of Policy on Grade E to a F be Recalled 

 

In April of 2017 the faculty senate voted to change the grade of “E” to an “F”. This change was decided 

on to help align SUNY Cortland’s grading system with other institutions and clear up confusion for 

students, and parents, about what an “E” means.  

Due to new information, the EPC is recommending that this new policy be rescinded and that the E 

remain in the quality points sytem as E=0.0. 

Recommendation to the Catalog and Handbook: 

Quality Points/Grade Point Average 

A student's level of scholarship is determined by the following system of quality points per credit hour: 

A+ =4.3 B+ = 3.3 C+ = 2.3 D+ = 1.3 E = 0.0  

A   = 4.0 B   = 3.0 C   =  2.0 D   = 1.0   

A-  = 3.7 B-  = 2.7 C- = 1.7 D-  =  .7   

Rationale: Because the “F” has already been used throughout Cortland’s’ history, and is currently an 

existing grade, we are unable to re-use it.  Most recently, the “F” was used as a grade that did not factor 

into attempted credit hours.  The existing “F” - which was not used to calculate GPA - would be impacted 

by the new “F” where it will be used to calculate GPA. Put simply, reintroducing the “F” can result in the 

alteration of existing student GPA calculations.  When grade modes or records are altered, or amended, 

grade recalculations occur. 

While the “F” was used in grading dating back several decades, our primary concern is the way it can 

impact existing electronic records that are currently in use in the current system. A review shows the “F” 

was used beginning in the late 1970’s in the H-P-F grading mode, as one example. Most records from the 

1980’s to the present are stored in Banner. (Some records go back even further, depending on the 

student’s status when electronic records were introduced, or if a student returned to the campus.) 
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The “F” is already present in the standard grading mode due to its use in student records from this time 

period. 

Current “F” in Banner (Not Attempted Hours) 

 

The Current “E” in Banner (Attempted Hours) 
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Policy Example From 1985 

(H-P-F Grading Mode at The Bottom) 

 


